Alouette PAC Meeting

Tuesday, April 3rd, 2018
Meeting began 9:01am
Introductions
Melanie Roth

Jasmin Schuss

Tiziana Sultano

Lorraine Sander
Chrissy Bynuck

Karen Robins

Roberta Cassol




Adoption of Agenda

1st  Karen Robins 
  2nd  Roberta
Adoption of Minutes from February 15th, 2018
Minutes are Approved
Reports

Principal Mrs. Roth
· We had some significant losses for some of our Alouette families last week. If anyone needs support during this time please reach out for help.
· Last month, I announced my upcoming move to Nanaimo with my husband.  I will truly miss Alouette Elementary. In September, I will be the Principal of Oceanside Elementary.  
· Student conferences went well.  Students are taking more ownership, and are working on the Self-Assessment piece. The new format helps to embrace learners as individuals. 
· Last week we had Fire Safety presentations at our school.  We will also be practicing fire drills and safety drills during school hours. 
· We have a transfer meeting this week, and we may stay at 21 divisions for next year. We have 42 Kindergarten students registered for next year. Wheelhouse has more in-house students registered for next year, compared to previous years. We will also have more Intermediate students vs. primary. 

· PALS is coming up for our families with children aged 3-5.  Also, Hammond has a Ready-Set-Learn coming up for anyone interested to attend with their preschooler. 

· The site has been prepped for the new Daycare portable. No decision has been made on what programs will be going in the space.  The before and after school program will stay on site for next year, but in a smaller venue. 
Treasurer

Gaming account:  $12,791.64
Operating Account:  $22,455.85
Fundraising 
· We just launched our Spring Flowers Campaign. Orders will be arriving on May 3rd and be ready for pick up May, 4th.  Mrs. Roth will send the online link via portal for any parents wishing to order online. 

· Still waiting on Domino’s gift cards.  We will try to see if we can get them for June, so parents can purchase them before summer break starts. 

· Global Coffee will be doing an ongoing Fundraiser through our Hot Lunch Site.  Deliveries will be bi-weekly and will be sent home with the student. 

Hot Lunch
· April 27th –TACO BELL Hot Lunch Beef, Chicken, and Veggie option.  
· May 4th, Timbits Snack Day at recess

· May 18th, Little Caesars.

· June, 1st Booster Juice Snack Day.

· We have a new chocolate milk supplier.  We have teamed up with Save on Foods and will be able to offer chocolate milk with twist on and off lids. 

DPAC

· It is recommended that we have a list of all games that we will be offering at the carnival, and provide it to the gaming license office prior to getting a gaming license.
Old Business
· Playground Grants.  Waiting for OT Alex Thomson to get back to PAC on what grants to apply for, and help with paperwork.  
· Carnival-Firefighters have agreed to be onsite from 5-7pm.  Discussion about changing carnival hours to 4:30-7:30pm which allows us more time for clean-up etc. Mrs. Roth will look into costs to PAC to pay for additional custodial hours, as we will be using the whole school.  Poster and Parent Letters will hopefully be going out this week.
New Business
· Grade 7 Leaving Ceremony meeting is April 11th.  The leaving ceremony will be June 26th at 6:30pm
· Staff Appreciation Lunch will be May 24th.  Karen has agreed to make the lunch.

· Fun Day—June 8th
· 200 Nights of Home Reading Pizza Lunch- June 13th 

· Parent Appreciation Tea will be held in the Library.  June 20th. Hoping to see more parents attend this year. 

Next Meeting AGM: May 31st, 2018 6:30pm 
Adjourned: 10:03am  
